
THE STATE INSPECTOR SHOULD 
IMMEDIATELY START TO INVESTIGATE 
THE VIDEO RELEASED BY THE 
MINISTER OF JUSTICE
On January 21, 2020 at the session of the Human Rights and Civil Integration 
Committee in the Parliament of Georgia where the Public Defender presented a 
special report, Thea Tsulukiani, the Minister of Justice publicly showed a video 
recorded in the a cell of a convict in the penitentiary institution, which was 
subsequently posted on the official Facebook page of the Special Penitentiary Service. 
The disseminated video-recording also shows that the recording took place on April 
19, 2019 and it was released on January 21, 2020. It is noteworthy that the 
Committee meeting was broadcasted through the Parliament's website, media and 
social media.

Also, the Minister has publicly shown three video-recording demonstrating how the 
staff of the Penitentiary Service being assaulted by the convicts. The video-recording 
shows the faces of the staff members and the representatives of the Public Defender's 
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